Michelle van Straalen

From: official information

Sent: Thursday, 2 April 2020 09:41

To:

Cc: official information

Subject: LGOIMA 20050 - Founders Theatre
Kia ora

Further to your information request in respect of Founders Theatre, | am now able to provide Hamilton City Councils
response.

You requested:

1. Please supply the engineers report on the current Founders Theatre Fly system including the main auditorium and
foyer area.

2. Please supply details of the process taken and decisions made to close
the Founders Theatre facility.

Our response:

1. Please supply the engineers report on the current Founders Theatre Fly system including the main auditorium
and foyer area.
There are three reports we can supply you with in regards to the Founders Theatre fly system and overall building
structure including auditorium and foyer area. They are linked below:
e Shand Shelton Report — Flying System Review (2014)
e Securius Safety — Founders Theatre Fly System Safety Audit (2016)
e Dunning Thornton — Founders Theatre Detailed Seismic Assessment (2016)

2. Please supply details of the process taken and decisions made to close the Founders Theatre facility.
Please find below a link to the 2016 report from Price Waterhouse Coopers which detailed the decision to stop the
use of the flying system and close the facility in 2016.

e Price Waterhouse Coopers - Founders Theatre — Summary of Issues Report (2016)

Please feel free to contact me if you have any further queries regarding your request.
Kind regards,

Michelle van Straalen
Official Information Advisor | Legal Services

DDI: 07 974 0589 | Michelle.vanStraalen@hcc.govt.nz
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This email and any attachments are strictly confidential and may contain privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient please
delete the message and notify the sender. You should not read, copy, use, change, alter, disclose or deal in any manner whatsoever with this
email or its attachments without written authorisation from the originating sender. Hamilton City Council does not accept any liability
whatsoever in connection with this email and any attachments including in connection with computer viruses, data corruption, delay,
interruption, unauthorised access or unauthorised amendment. Unless expressly stated to the contrary the content of this email, or any



attachment, shall not be considered as creating any binding legal obligation upon Hamilton City Council. Any views expressed in this message
are those of the individual sender and may not necessarily reflect the views of Hamilton City Council.

From

Sent: Tuesday, 10 March 2020 8:53 AM

To: official information <officialinformation@hcc.govt.nz>
Subject: LGOIMA Request Re: Founders Theatre

1. Please supply the engineers report on the current Founders Theatre Fly system including the main
auditorium and foyer area.

2. Please supply details of the process taken and decisions made to close
the Founders Theatre facility.

Please acknowledge receipt of this email.

Kind regards,





